CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PO Box 120

Windham, New Hampshire 03087

(603) 432-3806 / Fax (603) 432-7362 www.WindhamNewHampshire.com

Conservation Commission Minutes <u>February 28, 2008</u>

Dr. James Finn – Chairman (Excused)

Mr. Bruce Breton – Vice-Chairman

Mr. Bernie Rouillard- Secretary

Dr. Bruce Anderson – Member

Miss Pamela Skinner – Member

Mr. Chris Rossetti – Member (Excused)

Mr. Dennis Senibaldi – Member (Absent)

Mr. Wayne Morris – Alternate

Mr. Morris apologized to Mr. Breton and Mr. Senibaldi for comments he made at the February 14, 2008

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Morris motioned and Miss Skinner seconded the motion to approve the February 14, 2008 minutes as written. Motion passed 4-0-1. Dr. Anderson abstained because he did not attend the February 12, 2008 meeting.

Planning Board Report - Miss Skinner

Miss Skinner reported that she did not attend the last Planning Board meeting but that impact fees were discussed.

Farmland Preservation Initiative

Mr. Morris reported that he discussed with two of the farm owners the possibility of submitting a description and photos of their farm to the Town of Windham website. Both of the owners agreed to have the information on the Town website.

<u>Mail</u>

- E-mail from Ellen Snyder of Community Land Protection regarding conservation easement.
- February 15, 2008 letter from John Carpenter to Dr. Finn thanking him for the opportunity to speak at the 2/14/08 meeting.
- February 18, 2008 letter from Robert Devaney regarding a 7-acre waterfront lot off of Woodvue Road.



CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PO Box 120

Windham, New Hampshire 03087

(603) 432-3806 / Fax (603) 432-7362 www.WindhamNewHampshire.com

- Copy of February 19. 2008 letter from Al Turner to Alan Carpenter regarding 2 Woodvue Road.
- February 20, 2008 letter from Thomas Masland regarding Landry Family Boundary Issues.
- Invoice from John W. Thorndike, Surveyor, for \$100.00, Lot 5-A-200.
- Copy of February 26, 2008 letter from David Sullivan to David Rauseo regarding an appraisal of Lot 21-F-60A.
- Letter from John & Janet Hughes of Salem, NH regarding a 90' dock at Canobie Lake.
- Two-Day Stormwater Treatment in Cold Climate Regions course scheduled for April 8 & 9, 2008 at Alden Research Labs in Holden, Ma.

Closed Session

Miss Skinner motioned and Dr. Anderson seconded the motion to go into Closed Session per RSA 91-A:3 for the purpose of land acquisition. Motion passed unanimously on a roll call vote.

The next meeting of the Conservation Commission is scheduled for March 13, 2008 at 7:30 PM in the Planning & Development Office.

These minutes are in draft form and are respectfully submitted for approval by Patricia Kovolyan.